
Shirley/Papanui Community Board Agenda 30 April 2003 

17. CHAMPION STREET - PROPOSED KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy, DDI 941-8013. 

 
 The purpose of this report is to request that the Shirley/Papanui Community Board approve for 

construction the appended plan for the renewal of the dish channels on both sides of Champion Street 
from Bealey Avenue to Gresford Street. 
 
Champion Street (a local road) is on the Capital Works Program to have its kerb and dish channel 
renewed in the 2003/04 financial year.  The local residents received a concept plan in February and 
were asked for their feedback on the proposal.  Following consideration of the residents’ feedback 
(see appended letter for a summary of their feedback) the original proposal was amended to that 
shown on appended plan TP 150802.   

 
 The amount of $349,320 is budgeted for this project.  The overhead services will not be 

undergrounded as there is no money budgeted for this work. 
 
 In response to feedback it is proposed to make the following alterations to the concept plan: 
 
 ! That the footpaths are straight, similar to Geraldine Street. 
 
 ! That Golden Elm street trees be planted on the west side of the street and purple plum trees 

(non-fruiting) on the east side, with dawyck purple trees on both sides of the narrowing outside 
32 and 33 as recommended by the landscape architect.   

 
 ! That the P5 parking restriction be changed to P10 to allow parents/guardians time to take their 

children into the pre-school.  It should be noted that the parking restrictions apply from 8am to 
6pm. Monday to Friday only. 

 
 ! That there will be no grass strips narrower that 400 mm wide. 

 
 Staff 
 Recommendations: 1. That the Community Board approves appended plan TP 150802 for 

construction. 
 
  2. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of ten 

minutes on the east side of Champion Street  commencing at a  point 
5 metres south of the northern boundary of 56 Champion Street and 
extending in a northerly direction for a distance of 53 metres. 
 

 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendations be adopted. 


